
RCW 36.70A.345  Sanctions.  The governor may impose a sanction or 
sanctions specified under RCW 36.70A.340 on: (1) A county or city that 
fails to designate critical areas, agricultural lands, forestlands, or 
mineral resource lands under RCW 36.70A.170 by the date such action 
was required to have been taken; (2) a county or city that fails to 
adopt development regulations under RCW 36.70A.060 protecting critical 
areas or conserving agricultural lands, forestlands, or mineral 
resource lands by the date such action was required to have been 
taken; (3) a county that fails to designate urban growth areas under 
RCW 36.70A.110 by the date such action was required to have been 
taken; and (4) a county or city that fails to adopt its comprehensive 
plan or development regulations when such actions are required to be 
taken.

Imposition of a sanction or sanctions under this section shall be 
preceded by written findings by the governor, that either the county 
or city is not proceeding in good faith to meet the requirements of 
the act; or that the county or city has unreasonably delayed taking 
the required action. The governor shall consult with and communicate 
his or her findings to the growth management hearings board prior to 
imposing the sanction or sanctions. For those counties or cities that 
are not required to plan or have not opted in, the governor in 
imposing sanctions shall consider the size of the jurisdiction 
relative to the requirements of this chapter and the degree of 
technical and financial assistance provided.  [2010 c 211 § 13; 1994 c 
249 § 33; 1993 sp.s. c 6 § 5.]

Effective date—Transfer of power, duties, and functions—2010 c 
211: See notes following RCW 36.70A.250.

Severability—Application—1994 c 249: See notes following RCW 
34.05.310.

Effective date—1993 sp.s. c 6: See note following RCW 
36.70A.040.
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